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MEETING OF SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

10th APRIL 2006 

QUESTION No: 3  
QUESTION:   Councillor M. Corr

To ask the manager to state the number of private rented dwellings in the County and how many inspections have taken place since funding for these inspections has been received from the Private Residential Tenancies Board? 
REPLY:

It is not possible to give an accurate figure for the number of private rented dwellings in the county.  There are 4,085 private rented tenancies registered with the PRTB for the county according to the most recent available information from that body.  It is considered that there are approximately 3,000 rent supplement private tenancies in the county.

Because the Rent Supplement tenancies are considered to be such a large subset of the overall set of private rented dwellings in the county and because most of these will be targeted for RAS - for which property inspections must be carried out in any event - it has been decided to make the RAS Unit responsible for the inspection of all private rented dwellings. 
Discussions are almost complete with the Environmental Health Officers, who carry out the inspections of private rented dwellings for the Council, on a new regime for managing this function in an efficient and effective manner and this will commence in April.
It is considered that RAS should drive tax compliance, tenancy registration and, through policing, should ensure better standards.

The exact number of inspections carried out to date is being collated in the two health administrative areas that comprise the county and will be made available to the Councillor as soon as they are received.
